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NEWSLETTER 

“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Elwood 
Treynor CSD Property Tax Rate to Decrease for 6th Consecutive 
Year ….. 

This will be the sixth year in a row the school district has been 
able to reduce our property tax rate.  The rate has fallen from 
$15.93 to $13.46—a total decrease of $2.47.   

The Treynor Community School’s Board of Education reviewed 
the projected 2016-17 school budget at their March meeting.  
The levy rate paid during the 2015-16 school year is $13.58.  
The new rate for 2016-17 is projected to decline to $13.46.  
Therefore, the school’s portion of your property taxes will be re-
duced by .12 cents. 

 
2015-16 School Calendar …. 
 
The school calendar for 2016-17 was approved at the March school board meeting.  
A copy of the calendar can be viewed on the school website under the “calendar” 
tab.  Here are a few “highlights” within next year’s calendar: 

 Registration will be held on Monday, August 1 in the HS commons. 

 School will begin on Wednesday, August 24 w/ a 1:00 p.m. dismissal on the first 
day. 

 No School on Wednesday, November 23, prior to Thanksgiving break. 

 The first semester will end on January 13, but semester tests will be given prior 
to Christmas break [as was done this year]. 

 Graduation is scheduled for May 21. 

 The projected last day of school is Thursday, June 1. 

 For students and staff, three extra days are included in the calendar for snow 
days, unforeseen cancellations, state tournament days, etc.  If we don’t use all 
the built in days, school could dismiss prior to June 1. 

 
Snow Day Update….. 
 

At this time, we have missed 4 full days of school and encountered 1 late start.  The 
school calendar includes three days built in for weather, state tournament days, 
etc… for students.  At this point in time, students will need to make up 1 day plus 
any additional days that may be missed.  Keep your fingers crossed for good weath-
er!  If no additional days are missed, the last day of school for students is projected 
to be May 31.     

 
 
 

Tax rate  
decreases for 
sixth straight 

year! 
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“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Elwood 

Treynor faculty and staff are scheduled to make up all days missed.  Currently, the last day of work for faculty 
and staff is projected to be June 3.  A notice will be sent out mid-April with the final plan. 

 
As always, thanks for your continued support of our students, staff and programs. 
 
Go Cardinals! 
 

Mr. Elwood 

THANK YOU FROM THE MUSIC BOOSTERS 

A big thank you from the Music Boosters to everyone who donated time, money and 
items for all the music activities throughout this school year. 
 
Thanks to all of you, we had a great season! 

SCHOOL SUPPLY KITS 

Parents of students in grades K-8—during the month of April, please be watching for 
forms to order school supply kits from Junior Treynor Women.  These kits will contain all 
the supplies needed for the 2016-17 school year for your child’s specific grade.  The kits 
will be available for pickup before school starts in August.  New this year will be the op-
tion of ordering online.  Check out the order form for all the details.  Thank you for sup-
porting Junior Treynor Women and enabling them to sponsor their many community 
projects. 

OPTIMIST YOUTH APPRECIATION PROGRAM 

The Optimists are sponsoring a “Youth Appreciation Program” to be held on Sunday, April 17th at 3:00 p.m. at 
Zion Congregational Church.  Twenty students in grades 7-12 will be recognized.  These students were select-
ed by a vote of the teachers. 



March came in like a lamb and definitely went out like a lion, and our students are certainly 
starting to get some spring fever.  The kids had a great month and purchased books from our 
Scholastic Book Fair, took part in the 5th Annual Elementary Night of the Arts, and our 4th 
graders presented some amazing biographies. 
 
April will prove to be just as busy with Iowa Assessments in grades 3 through 5, 1st, 2nd and 
3rd grade have upcoming music concerts, and our spring FAST testing will begin.  We will 

also host the annual Kindergarten Roundup on April 29th. 
 
We look forward to the warm days that April will provide and the activities that our students will take part in.  
As we begin to wind down the school year, please let me know if you ever have questions or concerns about 
your children’s education.  Feel free to call, email or just stop in and say hello anytime.  [712-487-3422 or 
jkay@treynorcardinals.org] 
 
Thanks for all of your educational support and for making Treynor Elementary a wonderful place for everyone. 
 
Mrs. Kay, Principal 
Treynor Elementary School 
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FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

April  7  1st and 2nd Grade Music Concert @ 7:00 p.m. in West Gym 
April 8  Bank Teller Recognition Ceremony 
April 11  School Board Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. 
  Iowa Assessments for grades 3—5 
April 18  Spring FAST testing begins 
April 20  1:00 Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 
April 21  3rd Grade Music Concert @ 7:00 in Auditorium 
April 27  Progress Reports sent home 
April 29  Kindergarten Roundup 

 

If you have a student who will be in kindergarten next fall, please plan to 
attend Kindergarten Roundup on Friday, April 29th.  If you don’t have a child 
currently in school, please call the elementary office to make sure that your 
child is on our list.  An informational letter was sent out in mid-March.  If you 
have any questions, please contact Natalie or Mrs. Kay at 712-487-3422. 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

KINDERGARTEN ROUNDUP 



NOTES FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL …. 
 MRS. BERENS 

 

  

 April 11-13 Iowa Assessments 

 April 20 1:00 Early Dismissal—Teacher Inservice 

 April 27 Progress Reports  

   

 

 

 

In a few short weeks, students will be taking their annual spring tests.  Starting on Monday, April 11, our 
middle school students will be taking the Iowa Assessments.  The students will test at the beginning of 
each day on Monday/Tuesday/Wednesday of that week.  The results have been used several ways in-
cluding the following: 
 
 Helps the school determine any subject areas or concepts that may need more teaching emphasis. 

 Scores for schools throughout Iowa are posted on the Department of Education’s website and fami-

lies moving into the area compare school’s test scores when deciding which school to enroll their 

children. 

 A student’s individual scores help determine if he/she is making appropriate academic progress or 

may need additional academic support. 

 Taking the tests prepares students to take other standardized tests, including college entrance ex-

ams such as the ACT. 

 Test results help determine if the school has met Annual Yearly Progress goals set by the state. 

 
Please try to make sure that your child is getting plenty of rest and eating a nutritious breakfast before 
heading off to school each day so they are at their best for testing.  

 

As always, please let me know if you ever have questions or concerns.  Thank you for all of your educa-
tional support! 

 

Mrs. Berens 

Middle School Principal 
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Fourth quarter is 
here—don’t let 

the school work 
slide! 

PARENTS OF CURRENT 5TH GRADERS 
 

Current fifth grade students will visit the middle school building on Friday, April 29th.  Stu-
dents will come over to hear about their schedule for next year, then they will buddy up 
with a 6th grader to tour the building and eat lunch.  The student/parent orientation will be 
in August, more details to come this summer! 
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The second semester seems to be flying by and we are now entering the last 
nine weeks of the school  year.  As the temperatures continue to warm up and 
we enter the spring seasons, I want to congratulate many students on their ac-
complishments over the last month. 

Megan Lutz, Zach Schechinger, Madelyn Deitchler, Alex Larsen, Taci  Beam, 
Andrew Jones, Emily Sutherland, Jett Keller, Taren Vacanti and Rachel Mejstrik 
participated in the WIC Honor Band Festival on March 21 at Tri-Center High 
School. 

The Speech team had three individuals receive the honor of performing at All State Speech Festival in Cedar 
Falls on April 4 at UNI.  These students are Taren Vacanti, Morgan Showalter and McKayla Olsen. 

Thirteen students were inducted to National Honor Society on March 15.  These students are Gabe Carolus, 
Luke Clausen, Madelyn Deitchler, Kaylee Finnegan, Kamryn Gillespie, Caleb Larsen, Payton Livengood, Klara 
Ticer, Clare Travis, Kendrick Umphreys, Madison Weber and Seth Young. 

We had two teams participate in the WIC Quiz Bowl at Logan-Magnolia High School on March 16.  The stu-
dents who participated were Cameron Graber, Zach Mass, Megan Lutz, Mitchell Griffin, Brendan Mass, Allison 
Green and Alora Nowlin. 

Congratulations to Zach Mass for being selected to be a “Guest Clerk” for Representative David Sieck in Des 
Moines on March 24.  He got a chance to personally see how the legislature functions. 

Parent-teacher conferences were held on March 22 and 24, and it was great to see so many parents attend. 

As the spring athletic seasons begin, I wish them all good luck in their competitions. 

Good luck to the Jazz Band at the Iowa Jazz Championships in Des Moines on April 5. 

We will be taking the Iowa Assessments on Monday—April 11 through Wednesday—April 13.  It is important 
for our students to be rested in order for them to do their best on the tests.  Also please try not to schedule any 
appointments during the mornings on those days.  We will be testing from 8:20—9:40. 

Prom will be held on Saturday, April 23 at the Livestock Exchange Building in Omaha.  Here is a schedule of 
events: 

3:00—4:30  Parade of Stars 
4:30—5:15  Travel to Livestock Exchange Building for dinner 
5:15—6:00  Formal pictures taken by Gillespie Photography 
6:00—7:00  Dinner 
7:00—10:00  Dance 
10:00—10:45  Travel to Post-Prom at the school 
10:45—11:15  Change to casual clothes 
11:15—5:00  Post-prom activities 
 

THOUGHTS FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 
 MR. McNEAL 



Page 6 Newsletter 

 

SPRING MUSIC CONCERTS 

April 7  First & Second Grade Concert @ 7:00 in the West Gym 
April 21  Third Grade Concert @ 7:00 in the Auditorium 
April 28  Fifth & Sixth Grade Band & Sixth Grade Vocal Concert @ 7:00 in 
     the Auditorium 
May 5  High School Fine Arts Night @ 7:30 in the Auditorium/MS Commons 
May 10  Junior High Concert @ 7:00 in the Auditorium 
May 17  Kindergarten Concert @ 7:00 in the West Gym 
 

SPRING & SUMMER PASSES 

 

Activity passes for spring (including track and soccer) and activity passes for summer 
(including softball and baseball) are available.  These are separate passes which will ad-
mit one person to sixteen  home contests for track/soccer or softball/baseball.  Tourna-
ment games are not included.  The passes reflect a significant 40% savings from paying 
admission at the gate.  Adult passes are $48 and student passes are $29. 

Passes can be purchased in the Superintendent’s Office. 

OPTIMIST “EAT FOR KIDS” BREAKFAST 

St. Paul Lutheran Church is having their annual garage sale on Friday, April 1st, 
7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. and Saturday, April 2nd, 7:00 a.m. to noon at the Vorth-
mann’s shed at 31112 Highway 6 again this year!  Food will be available for 
purchase while you shop.  The proceeds will go toward our high school youth 
mission trip to Northern Cheyenne Reservation this July.   

Please consider that you can donate to our sale, and items can be dropped off 
starting the afternoon of Sunday, March 27th through Wednesday, March 30th.  
Please contact Denise Wilson at 402-680-8172 if you have any questions or 
have items you would like to donate, but will need them picked up.  Thank you 

for your support of our youth and their mission to serve others! 

ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH GARAGE SALE 

Treynor Optimists will be hosting a fundraiser biscuits & gravy breakfast on Sunday, April 3, 
2016.  Breakfast will be served from 8:00 a.m. to 12:00 in the Treynor Middle School com-
mons.    Eggs, cinnamon rolls, fruit, juice and coffee will be served along with biscuits and 
gravy.  All proceeds will go to support youth and youth activities in the Treynor community.   

Treynor Optimists sponsor several scholarships for graduating seniors and also make the 
Can Kennel available to local organizations for fundraising—just to name two ways they sup-
port area youth. 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 

  
 

     1 
 

2 

Girls Golf @ 
Sidney 9:30 
9th & 10th B & 
G Track @ Glen-
wood 11:00 

3 
    
 

4  
All State Indi-
vidual Speech  
Boys Track  
Here 4:30 
Boys & Girls 
Soccer @ AHST 
4:30/6:15 

5  Iowa Jazz 

Championships 
@ Des Moines 
JH Track @ 
Underwood 
4:00; Girls 
Track @ Cla-
rinda 4:30 

6    
 

7  
1st & 2nd 
Grade Concert 
7:00 West Gym 
Girls Track @ 
Harlan 4:30 

8 

G & B Golf River-
side Here  4:00 
Boys Track  @ 
Boyer Valley 4:30; 
G & B Soccer 
Underwood Here 
4:30/6:00 

9 

State Solo & 
Ensemble  
Contest 

 

10 
 
 
 
 

Iowa  
Assessments 

11 G & B 

Golf   AHST 
Here  4:00 
Boys Track @ 
Tri Center 4:30 
Girls Soccer St. 
Albert Here 4:30 

12 
Girls Track @ 
Lewis Central 
4:00 
JH Track Here 
4:00 

13  
 

14 
JH Track @ F-
M  
Girls Track @ 
Tri-Center 4:30 
Boys Soccer 
N.V. Here 5:00 

15   

G & B Golf @ 
Audubon 4:00; 
Boys Track @ 
Underwood 5:00; 
G/B Soccer @ 
MV 4:30/6:30 

16 

 

17 
Optimist 
Youth  
Appreciation 
@ Zion 3:00 
 

18   
Elem. Field Trip 
to Joslyn 
G & B Golf  
Griswold Here 
4:00; Boys Track 
Here 4:30 

19  
Girls Track 
Here 4:30 
Boys Soccer 
@ AHSTW 
6:00 
 

20   

1:00 Early  
Dismissal—

Teacher  
Inservice 

 

21 3rd Grade 

Concert @ 7:00; 
WIC Art Show  
 B & G Golf @ 
MV 4:00; G Var 
Soccer  @ River-
side 5:00 
B Track @ Gris-

22 
WIC Art Show 
@ Lo-Ma 
Girls Track @ 
Underwood 
5:00 

23  
WIC Art Show @ 
Lo-Ma; B Soccer 
@ Glenwood 
8:30; B Golf @ 
Denison 
Prom 

24  
WIC Art 
Show @ Lo-
Ma 

 

25 G Track @ 

Harlan 4:30; G & 
B Golf IKM-M 
Here 4:00; G & B 
Soccer Glenwood 
Here 4:30/6:15 
B Track @ Glen-
wood 4:30 

26  

 Boys  Golf @ 
St. Albert 3:30 
Boys Track @ 
Audubon  

27 
Progress  
Reports Sent 
Home 

28 JH Track @ 

Red Oak 4:00; 
G/B Golf @ 
Logan 4:00; G 
Track @ Wood-
bine 5:00; G /B  
Soccer AHST 
Here 4:30/6:15; 
5/6 Band & 6 
Vocal  Concert  

29 
Kind. Roundup 
B Track @ Red 
Oak 5:00 
JV B Soccer 
AHSTW Here 
6:00 

30 
JH Band Contest 
@ Red Oak 
B Soccer @ 
Riverside 8:00 
G Soccer @ 
Denison 9:00 

April 2016 
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Happy Spring!    



 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 
Baseball Practice 
Begins 
G & B Golf @ 
Underwood 4:00 
G & B Soccer @ 
West Central 
Valley 5:30/7:00 

3 
WIC G & B  
Track @ Tri-
Center  
4:00 

4 
1:00 EARLY 
DISMISSAL 
TEACHER 

INSERVICE 
WIC G & B 
Golf  @ Atlan-
tic 9:00 am 

 5 
 Fine Arts 
Night 7:30 
JH Track @ 
Underwood 
4:00 

 

6 
K-3  Field Day  
G & B  Golf @ 
T-C 4:00; G & B 
Track @ Under-
wood 5:00 
B Soccer A.L. 
Here 4:30 

7 
State Large 
Group Music 
Festival @  
Abraham Lin-
coln, C.B. 

8 
Mothers 

Day 

 

9  
Softball Prac-
tice Begins 
JH Track @ 
M.V. 4:00 
Girls Track @ 
T-C  4:30 

10  
G & B Soccer 
T-C Here 
4:30/6:00 
Girls Golf @ 
Glenwood 4:30 
JH Spring Con-
cert 7:00 

11 
 

12  
Girls & Boys 
District Track 
Here 5:00 

13 
 Grades 4—6 
Track Day 
G Soccer A.L. 
Here 4:30 
B Soccer @ 
WCV 5:30 
B Sect. Golf 

14 
 

15 
 

16  
JH Track @ 
Shenandoah 4:00 
G Regional Golf 
G & B Soccer @ 
Underwood 
4:30/6:00 

17   

Kindergarten 
Spring Concert 
7:00 
G Soccer T.J. 
Here 4:30 

18   
Senior Awards 
Night @ 6:30 
Baccalaureate 
@ St. Paul 
Lutheran 
Church 8:00 

19  
G & B State 
Track in Des 
Moines 

20 
G & B State 
Track in Des 
Moines 
B Soccer @ Riv-
erside 6:00 
B District Golf 

21 
Girls Soccer @ 
T.J. 8:00 
Girls & Boys State 
Track in Des 
Moines 

22 
Graduation 

     2:00 

 
 

23 
G Regional 
Golf 
B SubState 
Soccer 
Multi-cultural 
Night 6-8:00 
@ MS/HS 

24 
JV/V SB/BB 
Riverside 
Here 
5:30/7:30 

25   

G Var Soccer 
Riverside 
Here 4:30 
Boys Sub-
State Soccer 

26 
JV/V SB/BB 
@ Mo Valley 
5:30/7:30 
Girls Regional 
Soccer 

27  
JV/V SB/BB 
Underwood 
Here 5:30/7:30 
Boys State Golf 

28  
Baseball A.L. Here 
1:00 
Boys SubState 
Soccer 
Boys State Golf 

29  

 

 

 

30  
Memorial 

Day 
 
 

31 Girls Re-
gional Soccer 
Girls State Golf 
9th BB @ T-C 
3:30; JV/V 
SB/BB @ T-C 
5:30/7:30 

    

May 2016 
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Happy Mother’s Day! 

    Congrats Grads! 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Treynor Community School does not 
discriminate in its’ policies or programs 
on the basis of race, color, creed, reli-
gion, age, sex, handicap, national origin, 
marital status, sexual orientation, gender 
identity, socio-economic status or ances-
try.   Treynor Schools supports Affirma-
tive Action and Equal Opportunity Em-
ployment. 

So many articles of information regarding upcoming and past events are posted to the 
school website that we’d like to encourage you to make www.treynorschools.org a daily 
stop during your web browsing.  We try to reserve email notices to items that are im-
portant or that have deadlines, so we ask that you visit the website regularly to stay up 
to date on the happenings at Treynor CSD.  If you have Facebook or Twitter, you can 
also visit the District/Social Media page to follow Treynor CSD. 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynorschools.org 

Treynor Community 
School 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

LUNCH ACCOUNTS & IND. TECH FEES 

Just a reminder with the end of the school year approaching—all lunch accounts must have a 
positive balance on the last day of school.  Students who have a negative lunch balance will 
not be able to sign out for the year.   

Fees will also be due for Industrial Tech. classes and projects.  Please check the bulletin 
board in the Middle School Commons.  Lists are posted through Hex 3.  Payment can be 
made in the Middle School or Superintendent’s Office. 

CHECK OUR WEBSITE DAILY 


